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Why Are They Inflating the Numbers? New York City
Adding 3,800 Unconfirmed Cases to COVID-19 Death
Toll

By Timothy Alexander Guzman
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New York City recently added close to 3,800 deaths due to the Coronavirus (Covid-19). The
problem is that the Coronavirus death toll is unconfirmed. 

According to a report by Bloomberg News, ‘NYC Adds 3,800 Probable Virus Victims to Death
Toll’ stated that “New York City added thousands of people to its coronavirus death toll to
account for victims who died in recent weeks without a confirmed diagnosis.”

Yes, you read this right, they added close to 3,800 deaths without any confirmed Covid-19
cases. The data according to Mayor Bill  De Blasio’s administration titled ‘Confirmed and
Probable  COVID-19  Deaths  Weekly  Report’  defines  probable  as  “A  death  is  classified  as
probable if the decedent was a New York City resident (NYC resident or residency pending)
who had  no  known positive  laboratory  test  for  SARS-CoV-2  (COVID-19)  but  the  death
certificate  lists  as  a  cause  of  death  “COVID-19”  or  an  equivalent”.  The  press  secretary  to
Mayor Bill de Blasio, Freddi Goldstein said

“that the data include at-home deaths of people suspected of having Covid-19,
the disease caused by the coronavirus. That judgment is based on reported
symptoms including cough, fever and shortness of breath.”

The Bloomberg report said that

“the unconfirmed presumed victims represent about 36% of the 10,367 virus-
related deaths in New York, the nation’s most populous city.”

Mayor De Blasio said that there was an increase in “unexplained at-home deaths” and that
he “suspected many of them were caused by Covid-19″and he also said that “there’s no
question in my mind and the doctors can speak to this, the driver of this huge uptick in
deaths at home is Covid-19 and some people are dying directly of it and some people are
dying indirectly of it, but it is the tragic X factor here.” There is something terribly wrong
with this picture. Why are they adding unconfirmed cases to the death toll?

Recently, the Centers for Disease Control (CDC) came out with ‘Guidelines for Certifying
Covid-19 Deaths’ that clearly states the following:

In  Cases  where  a  definite  diagnosis  of  COVID-19  cannot  be  made,  but  it  is
suspected or likely (e.g. the circumstances are compelling within a reasonable
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degree of certainty), it is acceptable to report COVID-19 on a death certificate
as “probable” or “presumed”

Why did the CDC release guidelines that will certify questionable Covid-19 deaths in the first
place?  One  answer  to  that  question  is  that  First  and  foremost,  The  CDC  and  the
pharmaceutical industry (Big Pharma) want to scare the public about the seriousness of the
outbreak, which it is serious especially for the elderly and those with serious health issues. 
But they also want the public to believe that a future vaccine that is already in development
is needed to combat the Coronavirus.  For Big Pharma, an elevated death toll  with inflated
numbers will allow the state to vaccinate the public because of the fear factor. The bigger
the number, the more people will want the Covid-19 vaccine so that they themselves won’t
end up being part of that statistic. The CDC is pro-Big Pharma and pro-vaccine. As more
data is released down the road, unsettling truths about the death toll will be revealed and
hopefully, people will wake up from the mass hysteria.
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